
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 27 May 2004 

4.  MARY STREET/MAIN NORTH ROAD 
 
 The Board received a report on the results of the consultation relating to the proposal to make 

Mary Street “exit only” at the Main North Road intersection. This request had been initiated by the local 
residents’ association as part of their submission on the Papanui Cluster Living Streets concept plan. 

 
 Paul Burden was in attendance, his comprehensive report covered the extensive consultation phase 

and feedback, and gave full technical information on the original request. 
 
 The Board decided: 
 
 1. To decline the request for Mary Street to be “exit only” at the Main North Road intersection. 
 
 2.  That staff review traffic movements in Mary Street and prepare a report to come back to the  

Community Board in 2006, when the majority of the Papanui Cluster Living Streets project is 
completed. 

 
 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


